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Heart of England 
Newsletter Editor: Edwin Lilly, 9 Addison Drive, Stratford-upon-Avon, CV37 7PL 

Telephone: 01789 204 472. Email: Edwin_lilly@yahoo.co.uk 

Membership Secretary: Sue Tringham, 2 Guild Cottages, Church Street, Stratford-upon-Avon, CV37 6HD 

Telephone: 01789 204 295.   Email:  suetring@tesco.net 

November 2015 Newsletter 
TODAY’S MEETING                                                                                                                                                                       

Our speaker for November is Richard Churchley  talking about " Surnames, their history & meanings." 

NEXT MONTH’S SPEAKER                                                                                                                                           

Our speaker for December is Ray Sturdy talking about " Remembering the Swinging Sixties." 

CHAIRMAN’S NOVEMBER JOTTINGS                      Geoff Bridgewater 

Hello everyone and a very warm welcome to our November monthly meeting. Unfortunately, due to a ‘very annoy-
ing’ health difficulty, I’m not able to be with you this month. However, you have an excellent committee and I’ve 
left Aline and Jayne in charge in my absence. You probably won’t even notice that I’m not there!  
I’m making very good progress, feeling quite well and ‘champing at the bit’. Thank you to everyone for your cards 
and get well messages. I really appreciate your kind thoughts. I’ll be back when Nursey Heather gives her permis-
sion. 
 
PAYMENT OF SUBSCRIPTIONS 
Subscriptions are due now for the 12 months from 1st September 2015 to 31st August 2016 and are £16 per per-
son.    
1.  Subscriptions can continue to be paid by cash or cheque in the normal way at the meetings or by post to the 

Treasurer, Sue Tringham, 2 Guild Cottages, Stratford upon Avon, CV37 6HD. Please make cheques payable to 
“Heart of England U3A”. 

2. Online banking.  Bank details are Lloyds Bank, Stratford upon Avon. Sort Code 30 98 26    Account No. 
00617394 but please remember to include your name as reference. 

3. Subscriptions can also be paid over the counter in person at any Lloyds Bank quoting the Sort Code 30 98 26 
Account No.00617394 and your name. 

 

NEW YEAR LUNCH            Athena Roderick        
We have had a good response to the menu for our New Year Lunch, to be held on January 23rd 2016 at Le Pierre 
Bistro in The Garden Room of The Swan’s Nest Hotel from 12 midday onwards.  As always they are offering ex-
tremely good value @ £15 per head, which includes 3 courses with choice from 3 starters, 3 mains & 3 desserts. If 
you would like to join us, you can pick up the menu & order form at the meeting or down load it from the website. 
Again, we will be providing name cards for attendees, so that you can arrive in the reception area from 12 midday 
onwards & place your name card on the table of your choice. Drinks are not included in the price, but can be 
bought at the bar, close to reception. We will have a free draw for lunch for 2 at Pierres & there will be a fun quiz 
with a small prize. It makes life easier for the organisers if you could get your cheques to us ASAP, made out to 
‘HOE U3A’ & left at the Treasurer’s table at the next meeting or sent to Athena Roderick, 17 Gifford Walk, SOA, 
CV37 9LN.  It is a very good way to start the new year.  

2016 DIARIES             Sue Tringham 

The U3A 2016 Diaries are on sale at the monthly meetings.  This year they are a very smart ‘Colombia Green’.  They 

are still at the bargain price of £2!  They can be found on the table at the back of the Hall where Norma and Sue sit. 

REMINDER ABOUT CAR PARKING IN STRATFORD TOWN CENTRE                                                                                       
With an Over 65 parking permit (£10 per year) you can park for free for 4 hours in Windsor Street car park from 1st 
October to 31st March.  Check with SDC website or office for details.         
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COURSES ON-LINE-FROM NATIONAL OFFICE                  Robyn Nicoll 

Access to On-Line Courses has been updated and is different from our original method.  All details may be found on 
the National Web site.  The Australia U3A offer a large selection of topics which may be studied individually or in a 
small group as we have done previously but with an annual charge to sign up.  (For an individual  - $25; For an Or-
ganisation - $15.)   
The topics include:  World Affairs and History - 10 courses;  Nature - 5 courses;  Writing and Creativity - 12 courses;  
Lifestyle - 11 courses;  Science - 11 courses.  (See the notice board for a detailed list)  
NB The original free Untutored Courses have been downloaded and saved so are available to members as before.  
A list of these courses may be found on the notice board.  These courses may be forwarded to members via e-mail 
or transferred to a memory device. These courses are ideal for a small group to study together.   
Courses studied so far: Garden History, Art History, and China History Ancient and Modern. The Russian History 
Course has recently been completed. 
For more details about courses, please contact Robyn (redbird22@hotmail.co.uk) 
[National Web Site.   www.u3a.org.uk   Do look at the site to see all the opportunities and information available to 

U3A members.] 

THE CHINA  DISCUSSION GROUP                    Robyn Nicoll 

Our next get-together has been arranged for Friday afternoon, 6th November, 2.30 to 4.30 in the New Room.  Our 
topic for research and discussion is - "China sneezed, will the West catch cold?" (A recent headline in a national 
newspaper which aptly describes our chosen topic to determine the effects of the downturn in China's economy 
around the world). 
Our get-togethers are informal and varied consisting of a short language/practical session led by Patricia Wy, fol-
lowed by discussion of the chosen topic often accompanied by a photo presentation and concluding with "what the 
papers say".     If you would like to join us, please contact Robyn. 
More information from Robyn Nicoll. redbird22@hotmail.co.uk or David Ralph.  david@ralphhome.com 

ALL SWING & JAZZ GROUP                        Mavis Pickett for Dennis Sully 

REPORT OF THE SEPTEMBER 2015 MEETING 
WELL  …..This was a special meeting in all senses.   We celebrated our 7th year of the All Swing and Jazz Group 

and like all good Birthdays we had cakes which were supplied by group members, Barrie and Geoff, and 
lots of laughter and of course great music.  Before we settled down to listen to our programme, our 
leader Dennis passed on a few statistics.  In those seven years we have sat played and listened to on 
average 20 swing and jazz tracks at each meeting which gives us a grand total of 1,680 tracks that we 
have listened to.   A great big thank you  to all of us for our support of our group This month’s pro-

gramme began with Johnny Keating and his Orchestra “Heading North” a very  vigorous track which was followed 
by Louis Armstrong In a reflective mood with “You Go to my Head”     The next track gave us a ‘two for one ‘offer 
with “Moon Glow/Theme from Picnic” played by Brazen Brass.  One of Dennis’s favourites came next Monica 
Zetterlund singing “My Funny Valentine”.  The first half of the programme finished with Sammy  Price/Emmett Ber-
ry boogieing to “Boogie Woogie la Parisienne”.  Replete with cake, laughter and coffee the second half burst on us 
with “St Louis Blues” played by The Big Band Spectacular”.  This was followed by another Blues, this time 
“Limehouse Blues” played and recorded in the style of a 1930 seven piece Jazz Band.   A very young Ella then sang 
“Sing me a Swing Song”.   Dennis then pulled another  ‘alternative’!!!! track out of his library with “Cantaloop (Flip 
Fantasia)  by a Jazz-Rap Group featuring Rahsaan and Gerard Presencer.  This month’s programme finished with 
Stan Kenton and his Orchestra playing “Jump for Joe”.   As Dennis said, ‘is this track a Riff or is it the most boring 
tune he has ever heard’.  I can’t better that can I??   Thank you Dennis for a truly swinging Birthday. 
Our next meeting is on 26th November 2015 in the lounge of the Methodist Church, Old Town starting at 2p.m. 
 

ART APPRECIATION           Pam Collins 

In October we went to ‘Nature in Art’ at Twigworth. We saw three special exhibitions: the 2015 British 

Wildlife Photography Awards, the work of British Origami Society, and textile art of the Cotswold 

Branch of the Embroiderers' Guild. All of these used very different skills in many wonderful ways. A 

browse around the gallery's permanent indoor and outdoor collections, which are always worth a visit in their own 
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right, completed a most enjoyable day.  See the Magazine for a report including photographs. 

At our next meeting, on November 20, Ian Roberts will talk on Michelangelo.  

BRIDGE GROUP                               John Yoemans 

We play in a relaxed atmosphere and are always keen to welcome new members with some experi-
ence of the game. If you would like to "try us out" please come as a guest so that you can decide if you 
would like to join the Group.   We meet every Tuesday afternoon for a two and a half hour session 
starting at 2.00 pm in the Methodist Hall Side Room 1, next to the kitchen.  

 
CARD MAKING GROUP                             Carolyn Leach 

The good news continues! Our card sales last month enabled us to send £50 to Heart of England Mencap 

towards their Bike 4 Bike project, where trikes are provided for those who cannot cope with a normal 

bike. Our next workshop will be Dec 4th. New members welcome; please call me for details. 

 

CHINWAGS                                                          Belinda Sylvestor 

We are still at Le Bistro Pierre where good food,  chat and laughter are on the menu. 
 

 

THE CHOIR                                            Dorothy Jones 

We are now working very hard for our Christmas concert, December 18th 11am-12-30pm. at the Method-
ist Church Hall. Tickets, £5, will be on sale at the main meeting or from a choir member. 

 

CLASSICAL MUSIC            Aline Cumming 

 At the September meeting we enjoyed the first (Sopranos) and part of the second (Tenors) of the Pap-
pano's Classical Voices programmes. Pappano himself is a conductor at the Royal Opera House in Lon-
don and had interviewed some of his examples. Other interviews were shown also. He discussed voice 
production as well as techniques. We found the tenor examples more complete and good to listen to 
and watch than the Sopranos, and the snatches were longer. In October we watched the rest of the 

Tenors and the Mezzo Sopranos. Some surprises there, pleasant ones of course, for instance Janet Baker was 
classed as Mezzo whereas I would have expected her to be Contralto. Some of the examples were audio only as 
they were not videoed live, but were illustrated by still photos. However all very interesting and enjoyed.  
We meet again third Monday 16 November for the final programme in the series at Bridge Cottage as before. 

COMPUTER GROUP                     Robyn Nicoll 

 The computer sessions at the Holy Trinity Parish Centre are underway with members bringing lap-tops 
and tablets/ipads.   A variety of topics are being covered including: getting to know your new tablet or 
laptop, management of photos from camera to computer, word processing, tables and spreadsheets,  
advanced emailing etc.  
One session has been booked in November on Wednesday 25th from 2.30pm to 4.00pm. and the 

final session for this course will be on the 9th December. 
We plan to offer another course in the New Year and if interested in joining us please sign the list on the notice 
board table.  
More help for the "students" would be greatly appreciated.  Please let Robyn know if you could offer some time and 
expertise during the afternoons.    redbird22@hotmail.co.uk 
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CREATIVE CRAFT GROUP      Report by Robyn Nicoll for Tricia Callaghan 

The Group met on the 15th October and spent the afternoon making more items for our stall at the 
Methodist Church Bazaar.  The result was a "writhe" of octopuses made using wool scraps (though 
one ended up a nonopus -oops!!)  Also, Friendship Boxes were completed having been made from 
recycled Christmas cards.  The Crafters and Card Makers are joining forces to present the stall at the 
Bazaar to be held on Saturday afternoon, 7th November.  Proceeds from the stall will be donated to 

the Church redevelopment fund.     

There will be a Christmas theme at our next meeting on Thursday, 19th November, 2pm to 4pm in the new room.   
New members are always welcome. 

DINAHS                                Sylvia Crooks        

In October Dinahs met in our favourite place, The Red Lion for our monthly catch up on all the news 
and chit chat.  After a hearty lunch,  there was lots of chat about Plastic Bags, the charge of 5p will not 
stop a number of people still using them : get rid of them altogether.  Holiday in Lecce, Italy;  a wed-
ding in Auckland, New Zealand.  A  Wedding Dress  made by our, ‘ In House Dress Maker’ : Oh the tal-

ent, great. A Hair Dresser : the need to find a new one.  Hibiscus flower and an Aperol Spritzer was heard from afar: 
sounds interesting. Also Sciatica, a big problem for some.  Heather telling us all how Geoff is getting on.  We all  
wish  him  lots of good wishes and love. 

We meet next on Tuesday 3rd of November at the Red Lion 12.15pm. 

 DISCUSSION  GROUP                            Athena  Roderick  
We started with this information from Sue Tringham who was part of the local panel.                                       
"Research priorities based on visions of a sustainable future made by citizens in 12 citizen panels in 
Austria, Belgium, Bulgaria, Czech Republic, Denmark, Finland, Germany, Italy, Poland, Portugal, Slove-
nia and UK." 
UK Visions: 

1. Reducing traffic congestion through the creation of green transport corridors and the protection and develop-
ment of open and recreational spaces. 
2. Eco-preneurship - sustainable business for the future 
3. Eco-credits 
4 .Food for all                                                                                                                                                                                  
We then talked about the initiative in Manchester being supported by Princes Wills & Harry to house injured sol-
diers. It is being watched by other councils and we hoped that it would lead to better housing and more job oppor-
tunities for refugees coming to this country. Maybe it could help to rejuvenate some of the areas badly hit by mine 
closures. We will meet again on November 11th at the Windmill at 12.30. 

FILM GROUP              Mary Fishleigh 

At our October meeting we watched “Fried Green Tomatoes at the Whistle Stop Café”. This proved to 
be a very popular film, leaving everyone smiling when they left to go home. The film revolves around 
two friendships, one between 2 young women in the Depression years in America and the other a mod-
ern one between an elderly lady and a middle aged lady. The stories become intertwined leading to a 
surprise ending. The film covers many topics including close female relationships, Klu Klux Clan activities, 

murder, elderly care homes, self esteem issues and many more. Well worth viewing! 
Our aim for the group is to show films that are not on general release now – some oldies, some considered art or 
cult, some foreign films (with subtitles), some that are regarded as exceptional for the acting or production. If you 
are interested in joining this group, please contact Mary or Mavis. 
Our next meeting will be on November 10th at 2pm in the Lounge at the Methodist Church.  

GAMES GROUP                            Sue Tringham 

At our friendly Games group we play Scrabble, Dominoes and Partners Whist.   We are now meeting 
in the Reception Area of the Methodist Hall at the usual time of 2 – 4 pm.  Our next meetings in No-
vember will be Monday 2nd and Monday 16th..  We contribute £2 for our pay and play sessions which 
include tea/coffee and biscuits!    We welcome new members so just turn up.    
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GARDEN APPRECIATION GROUP                                                                                             Jayne Jones 

Upton House & Gardens was the destination for our October outing. The gardens include terraced 
herbaceous borders, a rare bog garden on the site of medieval fish ponds, a rose garden, orchards, 
and a kitchen garden together with the National Collection of Asters. 
We also spent a very interesting hour or so in the house - a 17th century mansion which was extended 
and remodelled in the 1920s for 2nd Viscount Bearsted as a country retreat and as a gallery for his art 

collection - regarded as one of the nations most important private collections of the 20th century. Upton House, we 
all agreed, is on our list for a return visit.  Future programme is: 
    Tuesday November 10 - Butterfly farm, Stratford 
    Tuesday December 8 - Charlecote House & lunch in the orangery 
If anyone is interested in joining the group please feel free to contact me on 01789 290883 or by email to 
jaynejones303@gmail.com 
 

GRUMPY  OLD MEN GROUP           Graham Mitchell 

A qualified "Yes" was the answer to the question posed by October's discussion topic "Are we enjoy-
ing life in this technological age".  There was general agreement that technology had enhanced and 
improved our lives in many ways but concern was expressed that it was now actually ruling our lives.  
We are being forced to do things in ways which we don't want to. e.g. "on line" via the internet as 
now this is the only option offered.  We seem to be required to "log in" for anything and everything 

and, of course, remember numerous passwords and pin numbers (not that easy for the more mature) before we 
can access even the most basic services.  Security, particular personal data, was another aspect that concerned the 
Group (surely fully justified by the recent Talk Talk debacle).  While computerization and the use of robotics etc., 
has replaced much monotonous and mind numbing work the Grumps foresaw potential social problems as more 
and more semi and unskilled workers lost their jobs and livelihoods due to the relentless advance of technology.  
We were also not happy with the impending proliferation of "drones".  Perhaps it is an age and experience thing 
that makes us somewhat suspicious of the ever expanding use of technology as the "young" appear to embrace all 
developments seemingly without much regard to its implications.  However could it be possible that the human 
brain may not be capable of keeping up with the speed of the advances and eventually mankind could actually be-
come slaves to technology.   
 Next Meeting   -   Wednesday November 18th      Venue  -  Le Bistrot Pierre 
 Subject   -    Are our M.P.'s too naive and lacking in wider experience.  Introduction  -  ALL MEMBERS. 
  
HISTORY GROUP                         Jayne Jones 

 At our October meeting Dr Bob Bearman treated us to an interesting talk about Stratford resident Ma-
rie Corelli (1855-1924). She was considered a legend in her lifetime. A first edition of her book could sell 
out in a day. Her readers ranged from Queen Victoria to ordinary folk and at the height of her success 
she was the best selling and most highly paid author in England. The talk, however, was not about her 

writing but about her work as a pioneer and conservationist. 
Marie Corelli was the first person to make a case for conservation in Stratford but she is somewhat remembered for 
her eccentricities - boating on the Avon in her gondola, rather than her achievements. She took on the powerful 
citizens who had vested interests in the town sometimes using the national press to highlight the issue. She openly 
criticised the development of the town, members of the town council, the Birthplace trustees, and took up the 
cause of protecting Shakespeare's legacy, opened fêtes and discovered a talent for public speaking. In 1910 she gift-
ed Firs gardens to the town to prevent the destruction of the old trees and preserve the open spaces. Harvard 
House is perhaps one of the most notable examples of Marie's determination to preserve the old buildings of 
Stratford. 
Bob rounded off the talk by saying that despite her faults Marie Corelli was one of the first true conservationists , a 
pioneer who deserves affection and respect from those labouring in the protection of the environment. 

KEEP FIT GROUP 

The Keep Fit Class is now full to capacity after a bit of a dip in numbers last year.  We have a new instruc-
tor who keeps us active and we all think we feel much better for our efforts.  A waiting list has now been 
started if anyone is interested.  Please phone Mary Palmer on 204707.  



 

Copy to Editor for next Newsletter by Sunday 22nd November                                                                                        —-  Page 6  —- 

 

PAINTING/DRAWING GROUP          Dorothy Jones 

We meet fortnightly and everyone is doing some super work! We are a self help group and share our 

knowledge and skills.  We may have a Summer Exhibition! 

PILATES GROUP - MONDAY 

Weekly at St. Andrew's Parish Centre, Shottery,  12:15 to 1:15.  For more information call Gill Ganner on 
269657. 
 

PILATES GROUP - WEDNESDAY 

Weekly at St Andrew’s Parish Centre, Shottery, 10.15 to 11.15 .  For more information call Sue Workman 
on 297061. 
 

PLAY READING GROUP                              Sylvia Crooks 

We met on Thursday the 15th October at Sylvia’s.  After coffee we finished reading  ‘ Joking Apart’ by  
Alan Ayckbourn.  Next get together will be Thursday 19th November at Sylvia’s house  10.30.  

 

READING GROUP – MONDAY                  Phyllis Bailey           

Reading Group this month was cancelled.   We did not have a book,  also Phyllis Bailey was in hospital hav-
ing a new hip operation. 

We have a book to read this coming month, so  will meet on Monday 16th November at Trish’s house. 

READING GROUP—WEDNESDAY                                                                                               Dorothy Jones   

This month our book was by Diana Athill, "Instead of a Book".  The author corresponded with a poet in America and 
the book was a series of letters to and from each other.  The majority of our group flicked through the book and 
found the letters very tedious. We found the book disappointing and felt that the author was quite arrogant. How-
ever one member of our group enjoyed the letters and would recommend reading it! 

READING GROUP  - FRIDAY                        Coral Bradley 

We have not had a book from the library this month due to holidays so we have read our own books and 
will report on them. 

 

ROCK AND ROLL GROUP                                                                                                              Coral Bradley            

Tony Whitley gave us a jolly good programme with some emphasis on Cilla Black who, sadly, died recent-
ly. Thank you Tony we all enjoyed your presentation. 

 

RUSSIAN STUDY GROUP                                                                                                              Suzy Genge            

The Russian study group are going to continue with research into all things Russian. At the next meeting we shall be 
looking at the geography, environment and climate of this country. Anyone is welcome to come to the next 
meeting at 2pm on Tuesday 24th November. We meet at The White Swan Hotel and hope to bring any information 
we have found out about any part of this topic. 
Telephone Suzy Genge 01789261447 if required. 
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SCIENCE, NATURE & ‘ALL THINGS’ TECHNICAL GROUP                     Geoff Bridgewater  

Aline Cumming gave us an excellent illustrated talk about New Zealand, its geology and Volcanoes. She 
has been there several times over the years to visit relations and apart from the usual places that inter-
est visitors, she has taken an interest in the very volcanic nature of the country. The country is on a ma-
jor fault line that runs up through the Pacific Ocean and both of the main islands have volcanoes.  The 
South Island is mostly dormant at the moment but in the North Island there are several active volca-

noes.    Aline showed a publicity video about White Island.  This is an island just off North Island where there is an 
active volcano but which can be visited as it is not in a dangerous state , certainly not when she was there and the 
when video was filmed.  The trip there is across the bay and can be quite rough. The landing can be exciting de-
pending on the state of the tide and sea.  There are plenty of bubbling mud pools, vent holes, fumaroles and smelly 
gases (for which gas masks are provided). The video gave a picture of an exciting day out with plenty to see. 
The talk on Fred Dibnah by Geoff Bridgewater and scheduled for November is postponed until the new year, 

*  Friday 13 November 2pm in the New Room 

Ever wondered why the sky is blue or when artists started experimenting with azure, cobalt and ultramarine? come 

to the November SNATT meeting, hear Susan Slater from Rugby U3A on Blue and you will hear about the Blue 

Moon and others matters too. 

*  Friday 11 December 1.30pm in the New Room 

Christmas Quiz from Chris Heaps and tea 

HELP!!! Volunteer needed to keep a list of food offers. Ring me (Aline) to offer 01789 298  

SUNDAY LUNCH CLUB                                                                              Brian  Bradley 

The next Sunday lunch will be on the 6 December 2015 at the Stratford Golf Club. Names please to Brian Bradley, 

Tel: 01789 488551. 

SYMPHONY HALL CONCERTS                             Dorothy Jones 

SYMPHONY HALL CONCERT  JANUARY 14th 2016 
This visit is now fully booked and I need to pay for the tickets by mid November.  If you have requested a 
seat please send a cheque for £34 (made out to Heart of England ) as soon as possible to Dorothy Jones. 
I do have a waiting list!  Thanks! 

THEATRE GROUP.                                         Coral Bradley 

On 7 November we will go to the Belgrade Theatre to see ‘Flare Path’. All the tickets for this have been 
sold. The times for leaving will be exactly the same as usual although the journey is not so long as to 
Malvern. Leave Henley at 12.00 and the Leisure Centre at 12.30. 
Our next trip will be to the Belgrade again in February more information later. 

WALKING GROUP                              Valery Redfern 

The next walk will take place on Wednesday 11th November, 2015 at 10.00 a.m. and start from Honning-
ton. You can park with consideration on the grass verge in Barcheston Road in Honnington. 
This is a five miles walk through Honnington to Idlecote.       I recommend good walking shoes or boots and 
bring a drink along with you as there is nothing on route. 

 
WHAT’S ON – Monthly Meetings at Stratford, Shottery, Dene Valley and Alcester U3As. 
Stratford  -25th November - "Winston Churchill and Blenheim"   - Karen Wiseman. 
Shottery  - 1st December  - Social Meeting with in-house entertainment. 
Dene Valley -10th November  - "More about the Acme Whistle"   - Simon Topman.                                                        
Alcester  -1st December  - "The Life of Mrs Anne Noble"    - Liam D'Arcy-Brown. 

PROGRAMME CARD 

Can I draw your attention to the programme card for 2016. You may have noticed that  the March date is incorrect, 
as the first Thursday is 3rd March. Likewise , November should be 3rd November. If you keep in mind that the 
meetings are the first Thursday of the month, then you can’t go wrong. 
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GROUP GROUP LEADER USUAL MEETING DAY (MONTHLY) 

All That Swing & Jazz Dennis Sully 4th Thursday  2.00—4.00pm 

AmDram & Supper Geoff Bridgewater As Announced 

Art Appreciation Sylvia Kentish             

Pam Collins 

3rd Friday   2.00pm 

Bridge John Yeomans Every Tuesday   2.00pm 

Card Making Carolyn Leach As Announced 

China Discussion Group Robyn Nicoll See Newsletter 

Chinwags Lunch Belinda Sylvestor 4th Monday    12.00 noon 

Choir Ruth Grahame                    

Dorothy Jones 

Every Friday     10.30—12.00 noon 

Classical Music Aline Cumming 3rd Monday  2.00pm 

Creative Crafts Tricia Callaghan 3rd Thursday   2.00—4.00pm 

Computers Robyn Nicoll 2nd & 4th Wednesday   2.30—4.00pm 

Dinahs Luncheon Sylvia Crooks 1st Tuesday for lunch 

Discussion Athena Roderick 2nd Wednesday 

Film Group Mary Fishleigh            

Mavis Pickett 

2nd Tuesday     2.00pm 

Games Sue Tringham 1st & 3rd Monday    2.00—4.00pm 

Garden Appreciation Group Jayne Jones                

Suzy Genge 

2nd Tuesday 

Grumpy Old Men Graham Mitchell 3rd Wednesday for lunch 

History Janet Anslow 2nd Monday    2.00pm 

Keep Fit Mary Palmer Every Thursday    10.00am 

Painting/Drawing Dorothy Jones                        

Lynette Forsdyke-Crofts 

As Announced 

Pilates  -  Monday Gill Ganner Every Monday         12.15—1.15pm 

Pilates  -  Wednesday Sue Workman Every Wednesday  10.15—11.15am 

Play Reading Sylvia Crooks See Newsletter for dates 

Poetry Reading Jennifer Davey 2nd Wednesday   10.00—12.00noon 

Reading  -  Monday Phyllis Bailey 3rd Monday   2.30—4.30pm 

Reading  -  Wednesday Dorothy Jones 3rd Wednesday   2.30pm 

Reading  -  Friday Coral Bradley As Appropriate 

Rock & Roll Music Coral Bradley 2nd Thursday   2.00—4.00pm 

Science, Nature & All Things Technical Geoff Bridgewater 2nd Friday   2.00—4.00pm                      

Sunday Lunch Brian Bradley As Appropriate 

Symphony Hall Visits Dorothy Jones As Appropriate 

Theatre Visits & Outings Coral Bradley As Appropriate 

Walking Valerie Redfern 2nd Wednesday   10.00am 

MONTH GROUP MONTH GROUP 

November  2015 Computer Group February 2016 Creative Crafts Group 

December 2015 Pilates Group March 2016 Film Group 

January 2016 AmDram & Supper Group April 2016 Discussion Group 

HEART OF ENGLAND U3A ROTA FOR AFTERNOON TEAS 


